SPWG Report to ROS

October 12th, 2004

By December 31, 2004, SPWG member companies to complete the loadability evaluation of zone 3 relays on lines rated 230 kV and above, in accordance with NERC recommendation 8a, using the winter 4 hour emergency ampere rating in the evaluation. Members to identify relays that do not meet the criteria and either a) file a request for exemption with ERCOT compliance or b) provide a plan to modify or replace relays that do not meet the criteria.

345kV System Disturbance database for period October 1, 2003, through September 30, 2004, is due to ERCOT by October 30, 2004.

Disturbance Monitor Location database is due to ERCOT by October 30, 2004.

SPWG members have agreed that the present work environment better supports compilation of future year short circuit databases starting in April rather than late summer. SPWG Procedures will be modified to reflect the revised schedule, reviewed by SPWG members and should be ready for ROS consideration at the November ROS meeting.

Disturbance monitoring equipment location criteria presently applies to equipment operated at 60 kV or above. This is a change from wording previously approved by the SPWG specifying 100 kV and above. SPWG members agreed reference to 60 kV should be revised to 100 kV. An OGRR will be prepared.

The next SPWG meeting is scheduled for November 18th and 19th, 2004, in Houston.
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